
 From: Ken Barnard < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 8:31 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 



Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Ken Barnard 

 From: Jennifer Maldonado Tooley < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 8:50 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:



Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2F
url%3Fq%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Furl%3Fq%253Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf%2526amp%3Bsa%253DD
%2526amp%3Bsource%253Deditors%2526amp%3Bust%253D1635785060254000%2526amp%3Busg%253DA
OvVaw06nNJTqOyxzV-dUiXqRB9s%26sa%3DD%26source%3Ddocs%26ust%3D1635785060308000%26usg%
3DAOvVaw3Z1eCRvJpGbAE43N2LEzop&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cffe01
4ca77c24eae220108d99d4f41cc%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63771378664
5502970%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi
LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=oV0C%2BP9G%2FEbpCbj66hFoaxk435Q3RdYHNZY7e64jGaY%3D&reser
ved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 



have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Jennifer Tooley 

 From: Kristen McCown < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:09 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 



this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cb142309e165442e347d508d99d51f4b0%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713797609291113%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=AZMD%2FLCleRARgKFVc8Q
klBmSSdSUp7mvQyXlJq6l6ls%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 



policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Kristen McCown 

Sent from my iPhone
 From: J.Stephen Brantley < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:13 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 



overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C8f17f679005b4dc8093008d99d526daa%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713800339481036%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=GMZR7IwySLmdMTyiZuqVO
d%2Bwz5tVru2w%2FHo9HJkxo4E%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.



Signed,

J.Stephen Brantley

 From: Bethany Heykoop < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:13 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; LAPC Fails; Mayor Garcetti; Mayor 

Helpdesk; contactcd4@lacity.org; councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale 
Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; ethics.commission@lacity.org; 
james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; 
mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; paul.koretz@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment 11/1/21

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 



supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2F
url%3Fq%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Furl%3Fq%253Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf%2526amp%3Bsa%253DD
%2526amp%3Bsource%253Deditors%2526amp%3Bust%253D1635786618028000%2526amp%3Busg%253DA
OvVaw341YE48DfO4eE28tS9eAZf%26sa%3DD%26source%3Ddocs%26ust%3D1635786618073000%26usg%
3DAOvVaw2Lu-x7xuScr1OADV7MLr5A&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cc6b55
e845f9b4b75818708d99d528776%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63771380034
2328767%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi
LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ZCUqJ7vm0xiCAqHoR%2FOdHozxjEZxCt%2BueOljsTniank%3D&reser
ved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed, Bethany
 From: Kenny Stevenson < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:22 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Kenny Stevenson

-- 

Check out:

twitter.com/kennygstevenson 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fkenn
ygstevenson&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca2e96bff88484269074d08d9
9d53bc20%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713805269947382%7CUnknown%7
CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C10
00&sdata=zh%2BAyVt4DHbGVmq74ct9n2YOLWTyhT3eL9OvLtKnZWE%3D&reserved=0> 
www.kennygstevenson.com 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kennygstevenso
n.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca2e96bff88484269074d08d99d5
3bc20%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713805269947382%7CUnknown%7CTW
FpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&
sdata=%2FH%2Fxcy3S4ji9b%2B6%2BS3BbAHTYuFH7AiwIEZ43viCVmx8%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Lizabeth Belli < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:27 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org



 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C93cce75b9b364da6859b08d99d547517%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713808353833517%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Ozo5svXT%2F0Yk65BV9ak
XhaIq%2Fe8vQE%2FN%2B42moLTbu2c%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Lizabeth Belli

Lizabeth Belli (she/her)
 

#CareFirst
#CareNotCops

 From: Jessi Jones < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:38 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 



nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Sincerely,
Jessi Jones (they/them)



Stake Holder in CD10
90004

 From: Samantha Lappin < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:39 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners: 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 



Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,
Samantha

Sammi Lappin
Communicator & Educator
she/her

    
 From: Gina Viola < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 9:49 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; Councilmember Mike Bonin; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; TeamCD4; paul.koretz@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: BOPC meeting public comment 11/2/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 



Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C7b8779b6f4b54db6a0a008d99d5798a8%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713822547091293%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=jTdKUuWc09yihY%2BN2NA
19H4eKEAHiIm6FAY7C6bwEXE%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Gina Viola

Gina Viola (she/her/hers 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmedium.com%2Fgend
er-inclusivit%2Fwhy-i-put-pronouns-on-my-email-signature-and-linkedin-profile-and-yo
u-should-too-d3dc942c8743&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C7b8779b6f4
b54db6a0a008d99d5798a8%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C6377138225470912
93%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXV
CI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=qCfiqFPuIJa0IhnLYrZDh2iShlRlGedyXMXesDWAfPo%3D&reserved=0> )

 
<https://docs.google.com/uc?export=download&id=1YZUY2r_Kcl1YeURszZS2X9tbV4Gp9W3L&rev
id=0BzMf7ak0jvlPRklMenZSMlNaMkEzcnFrK29zazhEMGxsbzBzPQ> 

Corporate Address:
445 S. Figueroa St.  Suite 3100
Los Angeles, CA 90071
Phone:  888.748.3677
Fax:  213.438.0410
http://www.tradeshowtemps.net 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tradeshowtemps
.net%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C7b8779b6f4b54db6a0a008d99d57
98a8%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713822547101249%7CUnknown%7CTWF
pbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&s
data=DvZK0WXWzRtsqQVghyZMXdtvOMJAgjWuqduGxqOcoJ4%3D&reserved=0> 

*****************

The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential and 
thus protected from disclosure. If you have received this communication in error, 
please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your 
computer.  Thank you, Trade Show Temps.



 From: Liz Sommer < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 10:12 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white supremacist violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 



Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed, 

Elizabeth Sommer 
Los Angeles resident 

 From: Harrison Weinfeld < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 10:15 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:



Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca324ec7003be48aa51f708d99d5b2289%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713837610629240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=YUq4vLIZYA1AHKWE%2BuT
u%2BAzcAtn0%2Fh%2B8fVtGAl%2FdmLU%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Harrison Weinfeld

Sent from my iPhone
 From: Magan Wiles < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 10:16 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 



First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cd9ed9183a26b4705f63f08d99d5b4b6d%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713837725922851%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=JNhY5mY%2FiKwZnJF66k%
2F9NCKLQceE3996nGL%2BiX8Qwcs%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

-- 

magan (she/her)
 From: Adam Smith < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 10:54 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
Fails Lapc; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; Councilmember Bonin; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 



Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cce24c9652afd483eefe808d99d609e01%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713861130944937%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=FkB0ySFEc4gxJw4Z4KVSi
O931Nd6e%2FtZCywCWgNokDY%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 



virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Your lack of engagment with the concerns of the community is telling. In case you've
missed it, you all should be ashamed of yourselves. City Councilmembers, this is for
you too. That these meetings are at the same time is inexcusable. 

Signed,

Adam Smith
 From: Margaret Starbuck < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:08 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 



In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cdf8b985a6c0d4eea150308d99d629501%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713869006657321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=YVmpwjdVYLR%2F%2BiPbL
mgK0Hdd4f2qmVJ%2Bu9bhV%2BJHAkk%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,



Margaret Starbuck
 From: Jason Reedy < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:14 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Gate Keepers of White Supremacy, 

It seems that no one can say a god damn thing about Steve Soboroff. Why do you 
protect racist magoo so much? Is that a directive from LAPPL or Moore? 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody.

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence.
Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…”

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If



the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. Where is the money being 
laundered from? We demand a defunding of LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Fuck you, 
Jason 

 From: Greg Irwin < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:24 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C1943629ef4d94c5220df08d99d64ccdc%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713878967482245%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=VVeRJeeKRuHb79RYSCIHU
mVIwoDjs8AhSK6qgtATAJM%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 



from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Gregory Irwin

90035

 From: ashley brim < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:25 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: Public Comment for 11/2 LAPC Meeting

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

4C: LAPD grant from DOJ for De-escalation Lab 
These grants are a sneaky way for the LAPD to secure EVEN more funding behind the 
backs of the Angelenos they "serve" who have been speaking out for years against the
funding of LAPD. This Commission has seen more evidence than anyone that increased 
training of police doesn't result in less violent outcomes when the police meet up 
with citizens. I demand the Commission speak on behalf of the people you represent 
and go on the record in opposition of LAPD seeking monies outside of their enormous 
budget and join our calls to DEFUND LAPD.

RE: Policy banning cops from joining Law Enforcement gangs:
Most LAPD cops do not care about policies. They have not followed City's employee 
vaccination policy. They never followed the City's Masking policy (despite many 
officers catching COVID and some dying from it). If cops don't follow those policies
that were designed to keep them safe, why do you think they would 

We are tired of meaningless policies that don't make folks in LA safer. The police 
won't police themselves.



RE: Public Comment:
Let people speak AFTER each Agenda Item and don't limit the public's time to 
respond. It is wild that you give Chief Moore as much time as he requests but you 
limit the time the public has to respond AND don't allow them to hear the 
presentations before they respond. Members of the communities most impacted by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-life impacts of the 
matters before the board and you need to hear what they have to say.

-- 

Ashley Paige Brim // she/her/hers
Co-Producer / HOMELAND
Director / An Act of Terror & The Goldfish
Fox Directing Lab 2018-19
HALF Initiative Directing Fellow 2017
AWD Directing the Actor Fellow 2021

 
 

<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fashleypaigebrim.co
m%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C4e4e0eb454c84a85050b08d99d64f6b
b%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713879229640889%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
Zsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdat
a=x8vtif%2B6YBJIW7R7cqfj0N8Yay87j2W9Kn6hGPMyyh4%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Mike Wodkowski < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:26 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab.



It has been well-established that the mere presence of police is perceived as an 
escalation in crisis situations. And when these situations escalate, police have 
BEEN TRAINED to be on the lookout for a psychological fiction called "excited 
delirium." What additional fictions does the LAPD need money to train their officers
to look out for? I seriously doubt it costs extra to STOP training police to look 
out for things that aren't real. Like "excited delerium". 

"Excited delerium" became the justification Derek Chauvin used to justify the MURDER
(not the "case" as the police so delicately call it) of George Floyd. That the 
police, a body so allegedly interested in getting down to the "facts" can't even use
the term "murder" to describe a MURDER when an officer commits it using their false 
diagnosis tools adds just another piece of proof that throwing more money at this 
failed system is utterly wasteful. Police have been around for ages. Human decency 
has been around for longer. Respect for the vulnerable has been around for longer. 
Throwing more money at cops is not going to teach them honesty, integrity, and human
decency. Learning it is not their priority. Stop letting them make fools of you.

Take that money away from the burn pile called LAPD and spend it constructively on 
vital law enforcement unaffiliated resources for the communities that are vulnerable
to poverty and systemic racism. 

Now let's look at the ban on participating in law-enforcement gangs: First of all, 
THIS SHOULD GO WITHOUT SAYING. That it has to be spelled out for the LAPD is truly 
absurd, and is symptomatic of the circus that surrounds this commission and police 
accountability in general. That is has to be spelled out is also symptomatic of the 
fact that LAPD cops don't care about policies because they don't have to. There are 
no meaningful institutional consequences for them as a body.This lip service of a 
"ban" is empty and self-serving, and will not prevent cops from committing brutal, 
racialized violence in association with any gang or group. 

Finally  - let people speak after agenda items! The community must have input on 
agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is through fear of
public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does not currently 
allow this. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. They 
are doing your job. Give them the time it takes.

You can make up the time by taking it away from disgraced Officer Moore. 



Mike Wodkowski

Los Angeles

 From: Lucas O'Connor < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:33 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 



In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C3c64f28734364a38de2c08d99d661c0d%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713884166599508%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5zrhU60whbQPHq4C1a1e8
ROXKw6%2FrQAm7h6KncU25bA%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,



Lucas O'Connor

 From: Christina Chapman < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:53 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 



Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C4bb8d0c428934a3f1ec508d99d68e7e1%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713896631847519%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=01scyYEENSQlJuOD1jxVH
oRDbjZol1%2B3j7Cye7j3Ekc%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Christina Chapman (She/Her)

 From: Dayna Bowers < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:55 AM

 To: Police Commission



 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 



Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Dayna Bowers
--

> 
 From: Michelle King < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 12:14 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/2/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 



nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation- no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek to 
- instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this.

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option.

In community,



Michelle King 
 From: Asher Guthertz < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 12:46 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

We knew you were shameless, but this is still incredible. The murder of George Floyd
was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, this murder would not have been prevented
with more training; it was not for lack of training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the 
neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes and that three additional cops assisted 
in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting
the manufactured condition of “excited delirium,” which is something the LAPD still 
trains its cops to look for, though it is not a condition that is recognized by 
major medical organizations and is overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black
people dying in police custody. 



And let's not forget what we know about LAPD, about the "valentines" that cops in 
your department circulated, about the numerous examples of black and brown people in
Los Angeles treated as criminals and enemies by the LAPD. Giving a bunch of racists 
with guns and badges more money will not prevent the deaths and horrors these 
monsters bring. The answer will never be more money. The answer is to Defund. The. 
Fucking. Police.

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C48ee47cf7596497a28e308d99d704994%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713940694671620%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=JGpX95kXQe8HJI4wDsNrs
8mwQrc97xvCy4r6WvG%2B2sk%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Love,

Asher Guthertz

 From: Mayank Keshaviah < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 1:08 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: My Public Comment for the BOPC on 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

To the Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of



training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Disgustedly,

Mayank Keshaviah

Los Angeles, CA 90034
 From: SHERRY VARON < >



 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 1:06 PM
 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPCFails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol



icecommission%40lapd.online%7Ce29f1099e2574aad657508d99d73054a%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713952478012478%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=tZOnRL4tiBM%2BrItXn1G
Ylvx0jBw9aUvO4RRTyf7zNZc%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,
Sherry Varon

 From: Matyos Kidane < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 1:09 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cf1e7b3dca60c4011f73008d99d736a87%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713953917302336%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=4QhGmrup6EthT1RoCtBAl
%2FWuOzNB86mtWP0VmOEnNpk%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Matyos
 From: Beth Baker < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 1:35 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 



First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C2f2cf047e73a4cc8989608d99d7713bb%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713964599571992%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=v0yVWaYz6vD2aMG6CivNa
1PBWWafURFTgRdGuY%2Bev%2Fw%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 



ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Dr. Beth F. Baker

Los Angeles, CA

 From: Maraky Alemseged < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 1:35 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org



 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cff2f21c4b1b740e66ebb08d99d771f78%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713964649303612%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=pEBG9doWJpzXisNebGakE
7Fqxg8KDy6BTe8BGvv4lDA%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 



Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Maraky

 From: Powell Lester < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 1:52 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:



Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C2b8d73f95e114cd5ea2108d99d796990%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713979930846045%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=iKa7g3JuTGo8mjG7wKEcN
j3j3DLatKzTnNsyDKMnVBY%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Lester Powell

Lester D. Powell

 

If you want something you have never had you have to do something you have never 
done.

 From: Sarah Bowers < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 2:07 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; Mayor 
Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: BOPC Public Comment: 11/2/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Board of Commissioners:

As a citizen of Los Angeles District 11 I'm writing to submit public comments to the
LAPC Meeting. 



General Public Comment: Increasing LA Crime Rates

Like all citizens, I too am concerned about the increasing LA crime rates this year.
But I fear LAPD is using this as an excuse to get even more money in their already 
mind-boggling, skyrocket high budget. If you continue to throw billions and billions
of dollars at a problem with the same technique you've been using (police), and the 
problem isn't getting any better, the answer is not going to be more money. That 
solution of policing to solve social problems of gangs, violence, and other so 
called "criminal" issues is not working. The cities with the lowest crime rates 
don't have the most police, but the most equitable services. 

General Public Comment: LAPD Discipline Process
I find it very absurd that the discipline process for LAPD officers who violate 
department policy is closed to the public. I feel LAPD and the LAPC needs to be 
reminded that it is the city, commission, and LAPD who serve the public and 
therefore all of their disciplinary processes and procedures should be transparent. 

General Public Comment: Public Comment Limitations

I demand that you stop capping your meetings’ public comment period at a mere 
forty-five minutes. You give 45 minutes for public comment from a city of 4 million 
people. Despite your weekly protestations to the contrary, you are silencing the 
voices of Angelenos by limiting who can speak at your meetings, and for how long.

Let people speak after each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense.

Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say.

General Public Comment: LAPC Meeting Time
Why are these meetings held at the same time as City Council and Board of Supervisor
meetings? Can we please change the meeting time so more people can participate in 
the meetings?

Item 4C: DOJ De-escalation Lab
Police training will not stop the murders that LAPD continue to commit. The more 
people LAPD kill the more you keep giving them money to better "train." If LAPD 
keeps killing people with half of the city budget and with billions of dollars, 
giving them more money is not going to change things. 

In addition, policing is a vestige that primarily white people have used. Policing 
is a form of violence. We need alternatives to policing and to the violence that is 
inherent therein, not more training on how to somehow make policing less violent. 

Furthermore, the Department of Justice says this funding is in response to the 2020 



civil unrest and the protests that have focused on police's use of force. However, 
the civil unrest was not to give police more money on how to not kill people. It was
to defund the police. However, LA, you, and LAPD ignored those protests and instead 
increased LAPD's budget for 2021. If you are not clear on the budget, it may be 
because the Board approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went
public, as noted in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7C8f25b1e948534b21db7208d99d7b9d21%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637713984054866772%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=6kOOrdR7rYmfhAiBAoWps
KZoEAEAOo3Wq6RSzKRbK3s%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Last of all, you must understand that grants are just one more way that police can 
skirt around the budget limitations set forth by the city and demanded by citizens 
and civilians. They've just been another way for LAPD to somehow continue their 
enormous budget. 

Signed,
Sarah Bowers

 From: Lucia Pier < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 2:39 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; Councilmember Rodriguez; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Another week, another display of willful ignorance about the actual roots of police 
violence and its impact on our marginalized communities.



Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cb56bf998ef294152c38908d99d7ffa38%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637714002762279988%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=%2F6mLaA084PYaqw8uKir
ygFTCSRbpntQR%2Fxp7fU0OorU%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and cry poor about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and



serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment – as we say every week, let people speak after agenda 
items! The community must have input on agenda items after hearing additional 
information on the item; it is through fear of public knowledge and public comment 
that the Police Commission does not currently allow this. Decrease Moore’s time and 
open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers and no 45-minute 
time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 
Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option for 
people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Lucia Pier

-- 

LUCIA PIER
she/her/hers

 From: Kim Isaacs < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 2:59 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2F
url%3Fq%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Furl%3Fq%253Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf%2526amp%3Bsa%253DD
%2526amp%3Bsource%253Deditors%2526amp%3Bust%253D1635806501559000%2526amp%3Busg%253DA
OvVaw0y88QhI9b8aGwHWa_S0er2%26sa%3DD%26source%3Ddocs%26ust%3D1635806501618000%26usg%
3DAOvVaw1cahzxmL5lr61VNAVAVkFG&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Caea3b
41b8bca4760a9cd08d99d82d6e0%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63771402058
8661993%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi
LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=IX3mXxClzYMRPbV%2BGWZIwgBBmh0h9BMec%2BzA1fjOSkA%3D&reser
ved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.



Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

 

Kimberlee Holmes 

Sent from my iPhone
 From: Ted Trembinski < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 3:24 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Los Angeles Mayor's Office; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 



nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol
icecommission%40lapd.online%7Cb7d31ead176a4161b22c08d99d8662ed%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637714030353831317%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=PE1tbpjg2lpWRRmHyLQAv
8gKNdGpA%2B2sCN%2FKLkoArwM%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 



not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Ted Trembinski

 From: Kimberli Meyer < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 3:54 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 



is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence.

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide on the LAPD budget.

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Sincerely,  
Kimberli Meyer

 From: Charley Casler < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 4:10 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 



LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the  civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…” 

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody. 

In short, more police training will not stop police murders. This is an institution 
rooted in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, 
and segregation, and no amount of training will alter that culture, nor does it seek
to - instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a 
continuation of white violence. 

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, it may be because the Board 
approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as noted 
in this community guide 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstoplapdspying.or
g%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2021%2F10%2FLAPD-Budget-Creep-Zine.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cpol



icecommission%40lapd.online%7C174b74cc79744db6f17a08d99d8cc9c8%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8
d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637714063105511355%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwM
DAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=sNJPgx0go77u9kAQATLGn
ZjAYu%2B%2BeGFeK8AKdcaxUb0%3D&reserved=0>  on the LAPD budget. 

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD. 

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racialized violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment - let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the item; it is 
through fear of public knowledge and public comment that the Police Commission does 
not currently allow this. 

Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed,

Charley Casler
 From: Catherine Safley < >
 Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 4:38 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 



councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org
 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 11/1/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Commissioners:

Item 4C shows the LAPD has applied for and been granted $200K from the Department of
“Justice” for an LAPD De-Escalation Lab. In the program description, LAPD states 
that “the focus of the civil unrest brought about by the George Floyd case and 
nationwide protests in 2020 has been on law enforcement personnel’s use of force. 
Those events demonstrated the need for more training…”

First of all, the murder of George Floyd was not a “case,” it was murder. Secondly, 
this murder would not have been prevented with more training; it was not for lack of
training that Derek Chauvin knelt on the neck of George Floyd for over nine minutes 
and that three additional cops assisted in his killing. One of the cops, Thomas 
Lane, even suggested Floyd may be exhibiting the manufactured condition of “excited 
delirium,” which is something the LAPD still trains its cops to look for, though it 
is not a condition that is recognized by major medical organizations and is 
overwhelmingly applied as a “diagnosis” for Black people dying in police custody.

More police training will never stop police murders. This is an institution rooted 
in the enforcement of racist policies including slave catching, redlining, and 
segregation, and no amount of training can alter that culture, nor does it seek to- 
instead, these narratives about training and investing in police are a continuation 
of white violence.

Further, the LAPD’s budget for 2021 did increase, despite widespread demands for 
that funding to go to other city departments, to provide LA communities with 
supportive and life-affirming services and help folks have their basic needs met. If
the Board of Commissioners is not clear on the budget, perhaps it's because the 
Board approved the budget less than 1 business day after the budget went public, as 
noted in this community guide on the LAPD budget.

Grants have always been a way for LAPD to pull in even more funding for police, as 
they lie and complain about their ever-expanding budget. We demand a defunding of 
LAPD.

Regarding the policy banning cops from participating in law-enforcement gangs: Cops 
don’t care about policies. As with all policies, it is worthless to LA residents and
serves only the Police Commission and LAPD, who can congratulate themselves for 
ticking the procedural boxes while approving a policy that will not prevent cops 
from committing brutal, racist violence in association with any gang or group.

Regarding public comment- let people speak after agenda items! The community must 
have input on agenda items after hearing additional information on the items; fear 
of public knowledge and public comment are why the Police Commission does not 
currently allow this.



Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing are
by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the
board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to
say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option
for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,
Catherine Safley


